
 
 
 

Hoover Dam Rules for Visitors 
 

We want to ensure you have a safe and enjoyable visit to Hoover Dam.  Please keep the 
following guidance in mind to ensure the safety of yourself and others who are visiting the site:   
 

• Park in designated parking areas only.  
 
• Vehicles are prohibited from stopping on top of the dam. 

 
• Pedestrians are not allowed on the top of the dam, in the Hoover Dam Bypass pedestrian 

plaza, or on the Hoover Dam Bypass Bridge during hours of darkness. 
 

• Pets are not allowed anywhere on site. (Service animals are permitted.) 
 

• No standing or sitting on the walls atop the dam, or climbing on canyon walls. 
 

• Stay on walkways and in designated crosswalks; do NOT walk in vehicle lanes. 
 

• Do not attempt to enter restricted areas. 
 

• Do not throw anything from the roadway, sidewalks or guardrails atop the dam; from the 
parking areas or visitor observation points; or from any other structure. 

 
• Weapons, narcotics, alcoholic beverages, and explosives (including fireworks) are 

prohibited. 
 

• Non-commercial photo-taking and filming are permitted on tour routes and in public 
areas. 
 

• Removal of natural resources from the site is prohibited. 
 

• Do not leave any bag or package unattended.  
 

• All visitors to the Visitor Center are required to enter the facility through a security 
checkpoint. Cameras, purses, and small-size backpacks are permitted. All carry-in 
possessions will be scanned.  

 
• Food, chewing gum, canned drinks and drinks in cups are NOT allowed on tour or in the 

buildings. Water bottles are permitted. 
 
If you have questions about these guidelines, please ask a Hoover Dam tour guide or police 
officer for additional information, or call the Hoover Dam Police Department administrative 
office at (702) 494-2411.   
 
Thank you!  We appreciate your cooperation, and hope you enjoy your visit! 
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